KIRKPATRICK FLEMING AND DISTRICT COMMUNITY COUNCIL

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 12th SEPTEMBER 2017
Members present:- Colin Brown, Maureen Sharp, David Mann   

Councillors present:- Archie Dryburgh, Karen Carruthers, Ronnie Tait
Police present:- None no report given

Apologies:-Stephen Muir, Ewan Fraser, Mike Buckley
Minutes of last meeting:- Agreed. 

Matters arising from those minutes:- None
Chairman’s report:- .
The flat has had the joinery work completed and it just requires painting (Awaiting price for the work top to be bought and fitted for the kitchen).

The outside of the hall windows have been painted.

We have an estimate of £4000 for a heating system for the flat but are looking for another.

The broken glass on the patio and on the front step has been cleaned up.

PAT testing and the fire extinguishers were done on 10th September.

The defibrillator was fitted on 1st September.

Stephen removed the weeds and the tyre from the small hall roof (Beth had asked about this).

Vents have been put in the wall at the front of the hall, drilling the holes through the wall will take a little longer. 

Secretary/Treasurer's report:-

Since our last meeting we have paid out £3738.48 and taken in £3717.90 including £2142.80 from this years Minsca Windfarm payment. We have had several functions in the hall and there will be a wedding reception in the hall on 16th September.
As already mentioned in the Chairman’s report the defibrillator has been purchased and installed at a cost of £1857.50, paid for with money from Beck Burn Windfarm Community Fund and Minsca Windfarm fund and also a donation given to us earlier this year from Craig Peacock. Our insurers have been notified about the defibrillator.

Thanks to Mike Buckley for a donation of £97 towards hall funds from a raffle held in August at the launch of the new hairdressers in the village.

We received the Community Payment of £5000.00 from Beck Burn Windfarm on 7th June and have paid out £500 to Kirkpatrick Fleming Primary School for outdoor clothing, £500 to the Baby and Toddler Group for new play equipment, £1000 towards the cost of the defibrillator and £1000 to the school for hire of Victoria Hall for after school activities and the Christmas concert. The school now use the hall every Thursday afternoon. 

Junction 21 update:-

Thanks to Archie Dryburgh for the banner that has now been attached to the fence opposite the right hand exit.
Stephen has given the Gretna Services manager 2 video clips, one with 2 cars reversing back up the joining road to the north from the services, the other was from Colin’s dashcam as he was travelling towards Kirkpatrick Fleming, showing a car coming out from the services, turning right onto the B7076 causing him to brake hard to avoid a collision.

Karen Carruthers suggested that we ask Paul, the Services Manager, for the names of his superiors so that we can put pressure on them about the North/South signage at the Services.

Colin wrote to Jock Laidlaw again about the signage on the exit slip road, Jock replied to Colin’s letter and he said there is no need for give way advance warning signs on the slip road exiting the motorway. 

The junction exit is too wide, it is not normal for a give way exit onto a two way road.

Colin and Maureen met with Oliver and David Mundell on 31st July. Oliver is inviting Transport Scotland to meet with us at Junction 21 to discuss our concerns. A letter confirming this was received from Oliver on 3rd August but nothing more yet. 

Any other business:-

Archie reported that there is an issue with flooding at Grahamsfield, on the playpark, and Eden Grove, some drainage work is to be done by DGHP.

David suggested that it would be useful for meetings and presentations if we had a projector screen. He will find out about costs

He is making Health and Safety enquiries. He will speak to the Baby and Toddler group about first aid etc and perhaps also the school.
A letter was handed in from the Kirkpatrick Fleming Play Parks Association requesting £300 from Windfarm funding for hall hire for meetings and for coffee morning and fun day events. The group is being established as a sub group of the Community Council.

The school are hosting a coffee and open afternoon in the school on 29th September.

The annual Halloween Party will be held in the hall on 27th October.

Date and time of next meeting:- Tuesday 14th November 2017 at 7pm. 

